
Village of Howard City 
Park and Rec Meeting Minutes 

June 5, 2019 
 
The meeting was called to order at 1:10 pm. Members present: Brandy Antor, Cheryl Scott, Bryan Cramer, and 
Janice Williams. Members absent: Ronna Kilts and Tracy Kettler.  Others present: Veronica Roesly and 
Melissa Kuzmik. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was given. 
 
Motion by Williams seconded by Scott to approve the agenda as presented. Motion CARRIED (4-0) 
 
Motion by Williams seconded by Scott to accept the minutes of November 27, 2018, as presented. Motion 
CARRIED (4-0) 
 
Public Comment:  None 
 
Old Business: 
 
A-1) Bark in the Park – Bark in the Park events and schedule were discussed. The sheep herders will need to 
have storm fencing for their demonstration and the Village is working on getting the fencing. Ms. Antor will 
contact someone she knows who has corn hole boards that might be used for a corn hole tournament. 
Veronica Roesly from Mercantile Bank will work with Ms. Antor to figure out details of the boards and possibly 
having a tournament. 
 
New Business: 
 
B-1) Town Wide Yard Sales – The Committee agreed that there will not be booths set up in the park this year 
for the yard sales. The Village will put on the website to “stay tuned for future details”.  
 
B-2) Music in the Park/National Night Out – The Committee needs to get donations of food (hot dogs, buns, 
chips, water, condiments) and find someone to cook for the August 6 Music in the Park/National Night Out. Ms. 
Antor will begin to look for donations and someone to cook. Ms. Antor also volunteered to help contact local 
municipalities to see if they would like to participate and be honored as well. 
 
B-3) Band Shell – Bryan Cramer is working with Ronna Kilts on getting a pamphlet together to present to area 
businesses in order to ask for donations toward the band shell. The fundraising is to begin as soon as possible. 
 
The Committee approved the addition of Veronica Roesly as a member of the Park and Rec Committee. 
 
Ms. Antor requested to have another meeting at the end of June to keep everyone up to date as to what is 
happening and what is still needed to be done by the Committee. 
 
Motion by Scott seconded by Cramer to adjourn the meeting at 1:50 pm. Motion CARRIED (4-0) 
 
 
 
______________________________ 
Melissa Kuzmik 
Clerk 


